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Federal

Congress Likely to Extend TEA-21 Again 

The House and Senate will likely move next week to extend TEA-21.  Congress has moved twice before to extend the transportation authorization measure, which originally expired on September 30, 2003.  The current extension of TEA-21 is set to expire on April 30, 2004.  Sources on Capitol Hill indicate that the House favors a two-month extension, while the Senate is supportive of a one-month extension.

There are a number of factors stalling Congressional passage of a transportation reauthorization bill.  House and Senate leaders have yet to name conferees for the conference on the reauthorization bills.  Presently, Democrats are blocking the naming of conferees because of a lack of agreement on how much input the minority would have during the conference.  Significantly, the Bush Administration has continued to assert that the President will veto any reauthorization bill that exceeds $256 billion.  The House passed reauthorization bill provided $275 billion in highway and transit funding, while the Senate measure provided $318 billion.
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